TOWN OF WASHINGTON

Bryan Memorial Town Hall

Washington Depot, CT

PLANNING COMMISSION

MINUTES 

June 3, 2014

7:30






     
Upper Level Mtg Room

Members Present:
Mr. Frank, Mr. Rimsky, Mr. Carey 

Members Absent:
Ms. Gager, Ms. Jahnke

Alternates Present:


Alternates Absent:

Mr. Bedini
Staff Present:


Ms. White, Ms. Hill

Also:



Mr. Farmer

Mr. Frank called the meeting to order at 7:45 pm.

Seated:
Rimsky, Frank, Carey

Consideration of the Minutes:

May 7, 2014 Minutes

The commissioners considered the minutes of the May 7, 2014 Planning Commission Meeting.

Motion:
to accept the May 7, 2014 Meeting Minutes of the Planning Commission as submitted, by Mr. Carey, seconded by Mr. Rimsky, passed by 3-0 vote.

Communications:

Mr. Farmer was present on behalf of the Washington Club and distributed a memo regarding “Proposed Language for the 2014 Plan of Conservation and Development Update,” which recommended (i) express recognition of the role of the Washington Club and the Lake Waramaug Country Club in the economic and recreational life of the Town and (ii) the need for the Zoning Regulations to allow for appropriate expansion of these institutional uses.

The seated commissioners considered the memo and thanked Mr. Farmer him for his input.

7:50 Mr. Farmer leaves. 

Other Business:

Plaza Improvements

Mr. Rimsky stated that the Plaza Improvements Committee is waiting to hear from the State.

Ms. Hill stated that she would be meeting with the First Selectman to discuss a number of things but would like to inform him of some of the ideas that were presented at a Northwest Hills Council of Governments program that she (and representatives from the Planning Commission) had attended at which Low Impact Development was discussed.  She stated that Torrington had installed pervious pavers on a municipal parking lot across from the police station.  She noted that while this was more expensive than traditional asphalt paving, the pavers are guaranteed for thirty years and require minimum maintenance.  Ms. Hill stated that she would look into getting informational materials on the product.

Ms. Hill shared an article from the May 23, 2014 New Milford Spectrum that states that the Town of New Milford would be installing an electric charging port for public use in charging electric cars.  She believes that the Town should consider installing electric charging ports while the Plaza is torn up for the improvement project and she would discuss this with First Selectman Lyon.

Plan of Conservation and Development

The commissioners and Ms. Hill reviewed each of the village center maps, and the existing zoning and conceptual future use maps

The commissioners and Ms. Hill looked at the draft map titled “Existing Land Use - Washington Depot.” 

There was a brief discussion regarding the need for an appropriate disclaimer on all of these maps, noting the limited purpose for which they are included in the POCD.

The commissioners and Ms. Hill reviewed the following draft maps:


-
Existing Land Use – Washington Depot

· Existing Land Use – Washington Green

· Existing Land Use - New Preston

· Existing Land Use – Marbledale

· Existing Land Use – Woodville

· Generalized (should be changed to “Conceptual”) Future Land Use

· Existing Zoning

Ms. Hill noted that any discrepancies on the maps and other concerns that the Commission has regarding the maps would be forwarded to Milone & MacBroom after the Planning Commission’s next meeting.

Mr. Rimsky feels that it is important that the village center maps must show more than commercial properties.

There was a discussion regarding the zoning of split lots.

Ms. Hill stated that she would make enlarged copies of the village center areas so that the Commission could review them lot-by-lot to assure accuracy.

Mr. Frank noted that the draft of the “Community Facilities” map does not include the Town beach, Town boat launch or Ericson Pavilion Hall in New Preston.

Ms. Hill received feedback regarding the draft POCD from Mr. Solley, Chairman of the Zoning Commission.  She stated that he gave general comments and that many of the actions listed in the draft POCD for the Zoning Commission are already on their “to-do” list.  She noted that it was his personal opinion that the draft POCD lacks detail and specifics for the Zoning Commission to consider.

Mr. Frank discussed the feedback that he received from the Conservation Commission.

Communications

The commissioners considered the email dated May 28, 2014 addressed to First Selectman Mark Lyon from Michele Balfour Nathoo commenting favorable the Plan of Conservation and Development, and making suggestions for inclusion of certain items.   

Ms. Hill informed the commissioners that there are three proposed cell towers (two in Washington and one in New Milford close to the Washington town line).  The applications are available for review in the Land Use Office.

Public Comment:

No one from the public was present at this time.

Adjournment:

Motion:  
to adjourn at 9:15 pm, by Mr. Rimsky, seconded by Mr. Carey.

Mr. Frank adjourned the meeting.
SUBMITTED SUBJECT TO APPROVAL:

________________________

Shelley White, Land Use Clerk 
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A recording of this meeting is available to the public in the Land Use Office.
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